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           1st March, 2019
Dear Parents and Carers,
Welcome Back!

I would like to welcome you all back to school after the holidays and look forward to another exciting half-term ahead of us.

Year 3 Liturgy

On Wednesday morning, Mr Galley’s class led the school community in a wonderful Liturgy about Friendship. The children conveyed some important messages about friendship in a very thoughtful way. Well done Year 3!
On Wednesday 13th March, Mrs Langford and Mrs Dunsford’s Year 1 class would like to invite their parents/carers and families to their Class Liturgy. This will take place at 9.15am in the school hall. We look forward to seeing you then.
Year 3 Trip to Pizza Express

Yesterday, Miss McMaster’s Y3 class had a fabulous trip to Pizza Express to support the work they are doing in Design Technology this term. The pizzas smelt particularly delicious when they brought them back to school! It will be the turn of Mr Galley’s Y3 class next Tuesday morning.

After School Clubs
We have a variety of after-school clubs taking place this half-term by Sports Coaches, School Staff and outside providers. We have had an overwhelming response to many of these clubs but, as you will appreciate, we have number restrictions on every club due to health and safety reasons. If your child has expressed an interest in attending a club and have had their name pulled out of the hat, then you will receive a letter tonight. If you do not receive a letter tonight, then unfortunately your child has not been successful on this occasion. 

I know Mrs Meldrum is trying very hard to see if our providers can offer additional clubs due to the interest shown and she will write to you in due course if she is successful in her efforts.
PTFA Movie Nights

Thank you to everyone who came along to our PTFA Movie Nights. There was an excellent attendance and all of the children thoroughly enjoyed it! I would like to thank the PTFA for organising this event and all of the staff, who stayed behind and helped with this event.
School Uniform
At St. John Vianney Primary school, I would hope that children are identified for their personal qualities, academic effort and indeed all round general ability rather than how they look. Therefore, styles such as tram lines, short/shaven hair with pony tails are not encouraged. Can I also remind parents that children with long hair should ensure that it is tied back during the school day. 

Hairbands should be plain and can be red, blue or black in colour. Thank you for supporting our School Uniform policy.

Congratulations and Good Luck!
I would like to offer again my congratulations to Miss Pawley, who was married on a beautiful day during the half-term holidays. I would also like to say farewell to Mrs O’Neill, who is leaving our school today to begin her maternity leave and wish her all the very best with her new arrival. 
World Book Day

Next Thursday, 7th March, is World Book Day. To celebrate this event, children are invited to come into school dressed as their favourite book character. Due to its success last year, we are also inviting children to bring a book into school and swap it for a book belonging to someone else in their class. Voluntary donations of 50p would be gratefully received and will go towards purchasing some books for our class libraries. We have a range of activities going on throughout the day so we look forward to an exciting World Book Day here at St. John Vianney school next Thursday!
Early Years Request

If anyone has any Farm Animals for Small World play then our Early Years team would be very keen to take them off your hands! They are also looking for Traditional Tales storybooks (such as Little Red Riding Hood, The Three Billy Goats Gruff etc) so, if anyone has any of these books that they would like to donate, our Nursery and Reception staff would be very grateful indeed.
Thank you for your continued support of our school.

Yours sincerely,

Mr A M Duffy

Headteacher
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